H.R.C.C.C. 24th AGM




12th November 2016
Agenda

1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received
4. Discussion Topics
5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
Roger Cosgrove, Chris Forrest, Mark Stevens, Ian Smith, Martyn Ross, Darren Lee, Zak Finlay, Nick Woods, Tom Gardner, Dean Gibbs, Craig Gibson, Tom Gardner, Jez Miles, Zach Miles, Josh Miles, Craig Nutting,  Jason Leavis, Jordan Leavis, 
Meeting opened at 10:00 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Mark Stevens / Chris Forrest (Vice Chairman))
It was reported that it had been a good Off-Road season although numbers had generally diminished as the season progressed.  Although numbers in advance of the 2 BRCA Regional events were better than after the events.  12 rounds were held, and a total of 224 racers took part over those rounds.
A lot of the fall in numbers was attributed to the new venue at the Rugby Club – in particular the pitting  and car parking arrangements, it being felt that the new position available to us at the Rugby Club was not as good as the old area.

The BRCA Regional events were well attended, some 101 2WD and 50 4WD racers taking part.

Mark said that he will be attending the BRCA West Midlands Regional meeting on 3rd December, with a view to securing further events next year if we wanted to host them. 
It was reported that the Indoor season had been good, and the number of racers taking part were reasonable.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger reported that overall the Club had accrued £1239 “profit”.  He said that an invoice for rent of the Indoor racing venue had been paid twice (as a result of confusion at the school end).  The Club had been re-imbursed by the school once the error had been discovered.
Currently, the Club Bank Accounts are reasonably healthy, there being £5390 in the Savings Account, and £3701 in the Current Account although there is an outstanding cheque still to be cashed for £400 for the field rent at the Rugby Club.

Roger said that it was his aim to increase the funds in the Savings Account to £7000 by next year.
It was reported that once again the Off-road season had run at a loss, this year by some £300.  This was despite majoring for the last few years on the Off-road part of the Club to try to make Off-road racing viable.
Roger said that there was no reason to increase costs for racers, and proposed that race fees and Club membership should remain at their current levels - £4 Club Membership, £7 Race fee for members, £8 for non-members.  It was reported that the club has 37 registered members, and that he would start collecting 2017 membership fees from 19th November.

Roger said that the BRCA Club Affiliation was now free.  BRCA racer membership remains as it was last year.

A PayPal reader was being considered as a method of collecting fees from racers, but further investigation needs to take place to understand transaction fees, etc to decide whether this would be viable.

Roger closed his report by saying that in his travels around the country meeting fellow racers and others involved in the hobby that HRCCC has a good reputation and passed on his thanks.
Election of Officer’s

The Treasurer and Secretary were both up for re-election this year, the existing Treasurer (Roger Cosgrove) and Secretary (Ian Smith) stated that they would both be willing to stand again for re-election.  No other candidates stood forward for either post.
Roger was proposed and confirmed as Treasurer for a further term.
Ian was proposed and confirmed as Secretary for a further term.
Proposals Received

None

Discussion Topics

Off-road Racing :

Viability :

A lengthy discussion regarding the viability of Off-road racing ensued, both in general and more specifically at the current venue.  It was stated that the new location at the Rugby Club was universally not liked, in particular the pitting arrangements, the lie of the land and the grass surface (it being a different type of grass to the original location), additionally there is the lack of toilet and electric facilities and setting up/putting down is labour intensive.  Mark Stevens said that he felt that continuing racing at the Rugby Club in the current location was no longer viable.  

The drop off of racer numbers was discussed and several reasons were put forward, which included the above reasons and the fact that Coventry Club were now back up and running, and also that there is little desire to run on a grass track (an astro-turf surface being preferred).

It was felt that if we wish to continue to offer Off-road racing that we need to find a venue that we can develop, with the potential of laying out astro-turf in the future.  It was suggested that it may be possible to move to the local flying clubs location (but no one seemed to know where that was).  Mark Stevens said that he would make enquiries regarding the feasibility of moving to the Flying Club.
Roger questioned the financial viability of running Off-road stating that our current location is costing £600 per month for field and toilet rental, and that all of the Club’s profit had been spent on Off-road racing.

With the above in mind, Roger initially proposed that we should suspend Off-road racing for the 2017 season.  Following a little more discussion it was decided that we had 3 potential options for Off-road racing :

· Suspend the Off-road Club

· Leave As Is

· Join another club for a year

If the club was suspended then the container (and contents) would need to be stored somewhere.  Darren Lee volunteered to contact the people we had it off to establish what costs we might be looking at for transport and storage.
If the club joined another club (Coventry being suggested) for a year, we would need to understand what costs might be involved.  Jez Miles said that he would speak to Mark Ashford at Coventry to see if they would be open to such an idea.

It was decided that the 3 above options would be investigated and documented before the committee made a final decision.

Indoor Racing :
Race Classes :

Race classes were briefly discussed, but the reality is that we would as ever attempt to cater for anyone with anything.

Track and Markings :

Track Markings were discussed, it being stated that there were issues with the new corner dots for the “lower” cars, a couple of cars having suffered de-laminated chassis by hitting them.  It was decided that we would look at the dots to see what can be done to prevent this happening.

The possibility of obtaining new carpet was discussed, our existing PrimaFelt carpet being almost 10 years old now.  It was suggested that moving to the ETS carpet would be preferred by the top-level racers, but it was noted that ETS carpet has a tendency to stretch.  It was also noted that ETS carpet is black so new pipes would be needed in a contrasting colour (white) although applying tape to the top of the existing pipes would probably do for the interim.  Roger volunteered to investigate the cost of new carpet, believing it to be about £2000 for the amount we would need.

Club Cars :

Club cars were discussed, and decided that it would be beneficial to have some as the ones we have had introduced some 6 new racers to the hobby.  It was however stated that the cars need to be “current spec” (i.e. LiPo batteries, brushless motors, in a car that is only a couple of years old).  It was suggested that a team of people need to have the responsibility of looking after the cars  in order that they can be kept ready to race. Tom Gardner, Chris Forrest and Darren Lee all volunteered to provide that service for the club.

Trophies :

It was decided that the club should provide trophies especially for the Junior members, and it was suggested that Shields which can have the drivers name engraved upon might be the best option.  Some discussion ensued as to what the trophies should be awarded for and it seemed to be a GT12 / Touring Car split was desirable. There was however no volunteer to undertake sorting out the Trophies so this item will need to be pursued outside of the AGM.
AOB

Club Shop :
Dean Gibbs asked about the possibility of the club having a shop again, possibly someone holding just a small stock of consumables.  It was decided that it would be a nice thing to have but someone would need to take on the responsibility for running it.  Darren Lee volunteered to contact Schumacher to see whether it was feasible to have a small stock of consumables on a sale-or-return basis.
The meeting was closed at 12:00
